
AdriAnne Cole 

Biddeford, Maine 

May 8, 2025 

 

Senator Carney, Representa:ve Kuhn, and Honorable Members of the Judiciary CommiDee: 

Thank you for the opportunity to address the CommiDee. My name is AdriAnne Cole, 
I am a resident of Biddeford, I am queer, and I have been a high school teacher in southern 
Maine for 14 years. I also advise my school’s GSTA. I am wri:ng in staunch opposi:on to LD 
233: An Act to Prohibit Biological Males from Par:cipa:ng in School Athle:c Programs and 
Ac:vi:es Designated for Females When State Funding Is Provided to the School. I cannot tes:fy 
over zoom or in person today to support my trans students because I am busy teaching 
them, so please accept my wriDen tes:mony. 

Forcing a student to play on the wrong team is cruel. A girl, a child, who lives her life 
at school as a girl from 8am to 3pm does not suddenly become a boy when it’s :me to play 
soccer or hockey or basketball. These girls are girls. They just want to play sports with their 
friends, to stay in shape, to be outside, to be kids. Asking cisgender students to play on a 
team that does not match their gender iden:ty is something legislators would never do, and 
targe:ng trans children in this way is beyond disgraceful. It is discriminatory, and it is 
discriminatory against children. 

Par:cipa:on in sports fosters a sense of belonging and benefits children’s and teens’ 
mental health. Allowing transgender students to par:cipate in sports as their affirmed 
gender boosts self-confidence and builds community with their cis peers. Excluding them 
through state-sponsored discrimina:on would further alienate them and cause lifelong 
harm. I do not wish to teach in a state that inten:onally causes harm to already-marginalized 
children. 

I want to see my trans students thrive. I want to see my trans students par:cipate in 
all aspects of school life and to feel supported by their peers, their teachers, their school, 
and their state. Though my school community does a great job of this overall, I want all trans 
children to have the same posi:ve experiences in school, and that is why I urge you to vote 
“Ought not to Pass” on this bill. Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

AdriAnne Cole (she/they) 


